
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to Term Three and our Spring term 2025!.  

This term we are focusing on Winter as a season and Polar climates; please look at our knowledge organisers, which explain our outcomes in more detail.  We will be identifying the Polar regions of the world but we will have a specific focus on the Antarctic.   Lots of fun ice experiments and winter walks to follow too.  We will continue with our daily learning outside.  PE will be on a Wednesday and bike training continues on a Friday morning.
This term we will also discuss journeys and how we can travel around our town.  We will have a trip out on the school minibus to observe our local environment and town and discuss the types of travel we can see.
Our phonic and reading scheme is well established now and the three-day reading practice cycle is really helping the children to progress with their reading skills.  Remember reading fluency is the key.  Decoding many books in one week does not help us to become fluent readers.  Spending time practicing one book to be a confident fluent reader is very beneficial.  This may mean your child is asked to reread a book from time to time.  Always practice the phonics and the words in the front of the book.  

Please continue to read at least 4x per week and sign the reading diary.  Children making rapid progress in school are reading daily and practicing word reading with their grapheme cards. Keep up the good work as in just a few short weeks we will have reached the half way mark (Feb 25) for teaching in this academic year.  It is our teamwork that will truly make the difference to your child and the progress they will make towards their end of year goals.
Our number work will continue to focus on numbers to 10 but with a focus on the comparison of numbers and instant recall of number facts.

Our big news is that we would love for you to come into school to read and play number games.  Please do volunteer and dojo message me the times of the week you may be available to help.  Please look out for our games week when you can come into school to play maths games with your child.  

If you have any questions, please send them via dojo.  Please remember Mrs. Ball is your teacher Monday – Thursday and Mrs. Collins on a Friday.  Mrs Hunter continues as our class TA.
It is always wonderful to see the dojo photos and videos too, so keep them coming!
Thank you for your continued support.

Kind Regards
Mrs. Ball, Mrs Hunter and Mrs. Collins.
